

SCHOOL SC



A NOTE FROM MRS. OSTERMAN

Dear Parents,

Hopefully by now you have received our Commitment Letter that went home this week. If you have not, please call the school and we will send another home as soon as possible.

Just a reminder, we must receive the **Commitment AND Registration fee** before you will receive a contract for the 2024/2025 school year. Also, if a grade reaches 20 students the class will be full and there will be a waitlist for that class. Open enrollment begins March 4, 2024. Please call the office if you have any questions.

As you are processing the information concerning tuition for next year, know there are many ways to help support your family with tuition. For more information join the Zoom meeting with REdefined on Tuesday March 5th at 6:00 PM. If you know you are not able to join that evening, please call the school so we can share the link for you to view it at your convenience. Working together, we can make CCCS affordable for your children!

- WINTER WEATHER
- UPCOMING EVENTS
- STUDENT NEWS
- HSA
- ATHLETICS NEWS



SNOW MAKE-UP DAY MONDAY FEBRUARY 19TH.
THAT IS THE ONLY SNOW DAY MAKE-UP SO FAR!
LET'S HOPE THE SNOW CHOSES TO COME ON THE
WEEKENDS ONLY!





UPCOMING EVENTS

This Week's Events:

- 2/27 Chick fil A lunch Reward (must have reaistered)
- 2/27 Kindergarten Screeening (appointment only)
- Blessing Box 5th grade (5B)

Upcoming Pates to Save.

- 3/6 Kindergarten Screeing (appointment only)
- 3/6 HSA meeting @ 6pm in school lobby
- 3/15 No School
- 3/20 2 hour early dismissal 3/28 2 hour early dismissal
- 3/29 No School Easter Break
- 4/1 No School
- 4/5 2 Hour early dismissal

GEOGRAPHY

Congratulations to the winner of the Geography Bee. Derek will now go on to represent our school at the Diocese Geography Bee in March.

STUDENT NEWS

Lenten Soup Sale

White Chicken Chilli & Vegetarian Vegetable Soup \$7.00 per quart

Please help our 8th grade class at Corpus Christi Catholic School raise funds for their 8th grade trip to Pittsburg. The students will be selling soup after 5pm Mass on February 24 and the 8am & 10am Mass on February 25.

Thank you to Mrs. Fitz for helping our students to prepare the soups.







Your child(ren) should have brought home a Mite box this week. The Mite box is a small donation box that benefits the missions MCA carries out in other countries.

Families can either put coins and dollars in the boxes or scan the QR code to donate online.

Please turn in your Mite box by Friday, April 5th.

Further Info: cccschambersburg.org







Our next HSA meeting will be Wednesday, March 6th @ 6pm in the school lobby.









Our CYO basketball season has come to an end. We are so proud of the boys and girls basketball teams. Their hard work and dedication showed on the court this season.

A special thank you to our valued coaches for dedicating their time to grow our teams.

Thank you to the CCCS Cheerleaders for cheering on the basketball players during their home games.

Thank you to all the parents who helped out with admissions, concessions, score keeping, and clean up during the season.

Be on the lookout for Spring soccer sign ups in March!



Further Info: cccschambersburg.org





TEACHER APPRECIATION

volunteers needed

This year, Teacher Appreciation Week is May 6-10. It is a wonderful opportunity to let our teachers and staff know how much we appreciate them. HSA is in need of parent volunteers to help plan, decorate and coordinate this celebration. One to two people are needed to coordinate, as well as other volunteers to help with the decorating and various events and activities. If you wish to volunteer or have any questions, please contact Maureen Spang at mspang18@gmail.com with "Teacher Appreciation" in the subject line. Thank you all in advance for your willingness to volunteer!

TEACHING IS A WORK OF HEART



You're invited to our VIRTUAL

SCHOOL TOWN HALL EVENT

With the cost of education on the rise across the state, discover how everyone can play a part in keeping tuition at our school affordable.



Presented by:



Zoom Meeting ID: 979 131 0272 6:00 PM Tuesday March 5th

Download the zoom app to join from your phone or tablet

Memorandum



To: Parents and Staff of Corpus Christi School From: Mary Margaret Osterman, Principal

Date: 12/8/23

Re: Weather Related Procedures

It is that time of year when weather could impact our school days. Just a reminder, we typically follow the Chambersburg Area School District when it comes to delays and closures, and we do consult with all 5 school districts that provide transportation for our students. Here are Corpus Christi School's options during school closures:

- FID (Flexible Instruction Day), the PA Dept of Education authorizes us to use 5 FIDs throughout the school
 year. An FID does not include live instruction. Teachers will provide assignments via paper packets, Google
 classroom, Rediker, or Seesaw. These assignments are due within 3 days of return to school. If
 assignments are turned in within 3 days of return the student will be marked present for the day(s) off due to
 closure, if they are not turned in within the 3 days, the student will be marked absent for that day.
- Virtual Learning Days, these are live-instruction days via Zoom, Google classroom, or Seesaw. Teachers will instruct students virtually. Students will be provided links and a schedule. Attendance will be taken during the lessons, and assignments will be due according to the teacher's guidance. Virtual Instruction Days may be used if we exhaust the 5 FIDs allotted. When a traditional snow day is used, students are off during the closure and the day will be made up according to the school calendar. If a school closure is decided prior to the snow day, we will plan for an FID or Virtual Learning Day on the day of the closure. If a closure is decided in the morning we will use a traditional snow day. Information will be provided to families as it becomes available.
- Students from districts other than CASD, if Shippensburg, Greencastle, Waynesboro, or Tuscarora is
 closed and Chambersburg is not, students living in those areas are welcome to find transportation to Corpus
 Christi School, and will not be marked absent.

There are several ways you can find out if inclement weather has impacted school opening or closing. They are as follows:

- Radio and Television Stations WCHA, MIX 95, and 92.1 radio stations announce closings. ABC 27, WGAL 8, and TV 25 out of Hagerstown announce closings and delays as well.
- Automated call/text/email system this is in place to notify parents/guardians of emergencies and unscheduled early dismissals due to unforeseen circumstances.

Please note:

- Make sure we have the latest emergency contact number in our system.
- Make sure your child knows where he/she should go in the event of an emergency closing.